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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday, 13th June 2011 at 5.45pm


Present: Derek Snelling (Chair), Dot Procter, Jenny Delany, Dayle 
Wilton, Sue Johnstone, Ruth Brucker, Hans Jorgensen.

Allan Joseph (ex officio)
1.
Apologies: Jo Rollo, Peter Barker, Janet McMenamin, Bridget 
Hannaway.
2.
Previous Minutes:  

The Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 9th May 2011 were confirmed as a true and correct record.          Jenny/Sue Passed
3.
Matters Arising: 

Tony Lenart was extremely appreciative of the Club’s donation toward his travel expenses when playing in the APBF Malalysia.

Bridget is going to buy the old water cooler.

4.
Directing and Scoring:


Allan Joseph provided his report.


(a)
Too many people are again arriving late for the evening’s Bridge.  Members must be seated by 7.20pm.  The Grade Captains and Newsletter will give a reminder of this.

(b)
The now installed Scorer 11 will allow Bridgepads to enable percentage and traveller at the beginning of a session and to disable them if the transfer of data becomes too much. All the Directors will be alerted to this facility. Derek to talk to Maureen Pratchett about the introduction of Scorer 11.

(c)
The new TV screen has now been set up on a temporary stand in the playing room. It needs to be strapped in place until it can be secured permanently. Dayle to check that it is covered by our current insurance.

(d)
The IT sub-committee would like direction to develop strategies for the disposal of old information and the keeping of offline backups. Greg Aldridge to be consulted on this matter.

(e)
Maureen has been giving our Directors training in Matchpointing and manual scoring.

(f)
Allan has passed the National Directors Exam but has some extra work to do at Congress before he gains the qualification.


(g)
Visitors as substitutes in a Club event. It was unanimously decided that if a visitor played in a Cub event, then that pair or team would be disqualified from winning. This rule change would be put into effect in 2012.
5.
Property


Derek has been in touch with Helfen Limited but he has still to hear back 
from them.
6.
Complaints Committee


As a member of this committee has been away for a week, this matter is still being dealt with.
7.
Financial Report and Property

Dayle gave a report to the meeting.

Dayle was asked to look in to the current level of Club subscriptions in the light of the recent huge increase in the cost of Insurance. Any change would have to go to the AGM. Derek to check on the timing for remits to be presented at an AGM. 
8.
Correspondence

As tabled.

Derek offered to be the delegate at the AGM of NZ Bridge to be held in Hamilton on Saturday 16th July.


Derek to reply to Paraparaumu’s letter.
9.
Club Manager’s Report:  

Dot’s report was tabled.
10.
Sub-Committee Reports

Members and Lessons: The current lesson members are playing Social Bridge and will have another two weeks of playing in this group. The will then be given Buddies to play in with the Tuesday players as they begin the Morton Salver Pairs. Ruth and Bridget will arrange for members to act as buddies.

The next set of lessons will begin 7th July. As Alan Grant will be away, Graeme Norman has been asked to take the first night. Sue Thompson has offered to help with this class.

Inter Club:- Our Teaman, AJ, came and did the supper for the evening. He was also asked to stay on and run the bar and to do the subsequent cleaning up. He was paid $30 for this and it was agreed that he will be asked to do both jobs when Interclub is again our responsibility.

Tournament and Social: Wellington came second in the NZ Club Champs Trials. Jenny has written to the players and thanked them for their participation.
11.
General Business  


a)
Office computer – The committee approved the spending of $2,000 on a new computer. Hans was commissioned to investigate and purchase the machine with consultation with Greg Aldridge and Maureen Pratchett.

b)
Bar Fridge – Ruth and Bridget to investigate what is needed and to bring a proposal to the next meeting.

c)
Dayle to follow up on the new notice board.

d)
Hans was thanked for his work in purchasing the TV screen.

Meeting closed 7.30pm
Next meeting:  11th July 2011
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